Torrington Fire Service Coordination Meeting

Minutes

1/6/2010

In Attendance- Chief Maccalous, Capt. Maccalous, FF. Dan Kibbe, Dennis Andrews, Deputy Chief Brunoli, Comm. Jim Potter, Phil Kozlak, Chief Dauphanais, Chief Marques, Chief Field

The meeting was called to order at 19:03 by Chief Field

The minutes of the meeting held 11/11/2009 were approved. Motion to accept made by Chief Maccalous, 2nd by Phil Kozlak.
Deputy Chief Brunoli gave an explanation regarding the apparatus plan, of where it is and the plan. We are waiting to get approval to go to bid which should happen this month. When we receive the new pumper we will make a determination of what to do with Engine 5. We discussed if it could replace TVFD Engine 14 for now. The tanker bid is just about done. The Deputy needs to meet with Drakeville to go over it. Drakeville is waiting to get all the approvals for the building before moving forward.

Deputy Chief Brunoli went over the multi-alarm policy so that everyone understands how it will operate. All departments should already have their copy as it is in effect at this time. The Deputy also explained that they were working on all the water supply policies and they should be done shortly.

The Deputy discussed the recent mutual aid call to cover Goshen while they were in Cornwall. He was not happy with the response. It took way too long to assemble the crew. He explained that we sent Engine 1 to the town line per policy. They waited until Drakeville responded into Goshen. The manpower to cover needs to be appropriate to provide a safe work environment. They sent only 2 black helmet and 2 yellow helmet firefighters. The Deputy had Burville toned out and had 2 black helmet firefighters respond to make up the full black helmet crew to cover the 2 in and 2 out OSHA requirement. We are still required to make safe work environment for our personnel. Engine 1 waited until the manpower situation was satisfied before returning back into the Downtown of the City.

We discussed the quarterly black helmets. Some needed mask fit and it had not been done due to the injury to Training Officer Hepburn. We will get it done in the next couple of weeks due to the fact the TO is now back to work.
We discussed the importance of wearing gear and our traffic vests for everyone’s safety. The Deputy has given about 10 sets of gear that can be used for exterior firefighting personnel/ yellow helmet personnel. This may help all 3 departments with some of their gear issues.

The volunteer training officers are to meet with Training Officer Hepburn next week to re-evaluate and reorganize the training program that has been in effect for the last few months.

Deputy Chief Brunoli asked for all to check to see if their accident and injury forms are up to date. The Chief would send everyone the correct forms so we can file the right paperwork in the event of an injury.

The Deputy explained why we were not going to go and purchase the used upgraded air packs. We would not have enough funds to make the purchase. During this discussion Chief Maccalous stated that they had received a call regarding their bank account number for their air pack grant. Torringford was also waiting to hear on their grant submittal for upgrading their air packs. The Deputy asked that everyone send whatever grants they have applied for to him so that he can see if there is equipment he can purchase jointly.  We do not want to waste money if Departments are going to receive the equipment through a grant. There was a question on why Engine 2 arrived without a meter and a thermal camera. This was due to the fact it was a callback engine and we do not have all equipment on every piece.

Chief Field stated he has almost completed the strategic plan. He stated that he was working on the budget and the plan had taken a back seat temporarily

There was no correspondence at this time.

Chief Dauphanais addressed the gear policy, wearing vests, headlights on scene, intersections and driving and seatbelts. There was some discussion and everyone needs to address these issues with their personnel. 

There was some discussion on the on the addition and also Stop and shop was working with TVFD on the back driveway.

Chief Marques stated he had the extra gear from the Deputy and had distributed some. He stated that they do not have any Fire police at this time. He is waiting on the vehicle from Campion and he needs to get the Chief the certificates. There was discussion on the insurance certificates that Chief Field needs so that any person who uses their personal vehicle will be covered. There was an incident in Burville that brought this to light.

Dennis Andrews asked about the noon test and siren, also about our 2nd means of communication/notification. There was discussion on the siren use and its non-use.

Capt. Maccalous had nothing

Chief Maccalous had nothing

Phil Kozlak gave congratulations on the coordination of everyone, stating it is the best he has seen. He credits everyone.

The next meeting will be at Fire Headquarters

Meeting adjourned by motion from Potter, 2nd by Kozlak at 18:30

